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Friday 12th July 2019 

 

The contents of this and every newsletter is relevant information 

to both our school and Little Lizards parents 
 

Goodbye to Suzanne…. 

We bid a very fond (and temporary!) farewell to our Nursery Manager Suzanne 

Willey today as she leaves us to prepare for the birth of her second baby. We 

send Suzanne off with our very best wishes and look forward to meeting baby 

when he/she arrives over the summer holiday.  

 

 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Sheherazade” – Junior Summer Production 

Our annual junior summer production is this year entitled “Sheherazade” and will be performed over 

two days on Wednesday 17th July at 7pm and on Thursday 18th July at 2pm & 7pm. All of the children 

in Razorbills and Kittiwakes classes have been given a part and will be appearing in the play over those 

two dates. We do not sell tickets for our productions but do have a list in place for each performance 

so we know how big an audience to expect.  

 

As we are limited for space, we initially offer each child two seats per show – though we are usually 

able to accommodate everybody! Please see Lyndsay Bray if you would like to add your name to the 

list. 

 



                                                     

 

Sunhats, Sun Cream & Water Bottle 

We are finding that only several children are bringing a hat to school each day! 

Now that the lovely sunny weather has arrived, please ensure that your child 

has a hat in school every day and that sun cream has been applied before they 

come to school.  The children spend two break times outside at the most  

hottest parts of the day, so wearing a hat and sun cream is vital.  

They may apply more sun cream throughout the day if necessary. We also please ask that the children 

each bring their own water bottle (with their name clearly written on it) in to school each day. We are  

currently unable to use our dishwasher and are finding that hygienically washing the cups the children 

use each day to be a problem. Therefore we are asking that the children bring their own bottle filled 

with water only.  

 

Teddy Bears Picnic Lunch – Friday 19th July 

Letters have gone home explaining about our picnic lunch 

on Friday 19th July. Please return the slip indicating  

whether your child will be bringing their own packed lunch, 

or will be ordering a picnic lunch from Vicky. 

 It will be assumed that your child/children will be 

bringing their own lunch from home unless the slip has 

been returned or parents have seen Lyndsay Bray by 

Tuesday morning – 16th July. A reminder that Teddy Bears are welcome to join us for lunch! 

 

Apologies for the error in the letter that went home – Please note that there will be NO other 

meals served on this day. 

 

Change to the Lunch Menu 

Because of our picnic lunch the following day there will be a change to the school lunch menu on 

Thursday 18th July. Vicky will now be serving Fish Fingers & Chips or Sweet Potato & Chickpea Burger 

& Chips on this day. 

 

Year 6 Mullion School 

Year 6 Summer Holiday Club is also on offer for the 

children during the summer holidays. 

 Please call Mullion School for more details and to book 

your child a place. 01326 240098. 
 

Ordering School Uniform 

Please click on the link to set up an account with School Trends. 

www.schooltrendsonline.com/uniform/LandewednackPrimarySchoolTR127PB 

A message from School Trends…………”High demand for new uniform over the summer months usually 

causes an increase in turnaround to around 21 days, so with this in mind, and so your parents have 

their uniform in time for the start of the new school year we recommend that parents order by the 

9th August 2019” 

 

 

 

http://www.schooltrendsonline.com/uniform/LandewednackPrimarySchoolTR127PB


                                                     

 

Last After School Football Session 

The last session of after school Football Club takes place today. Football Club will resume again in the 

autumn term.  

 

Last Year 4 Cycle Club 

The last after school Year 4 Cycle Club will take place next Tuesday afternoon with Miss Wells. Thank 

you to Austin Pratt (Reuben’s Daddy!) for his help in running this club with Miss Wells.  

 

Little Lizards Request 

If you have any spare button, feathers, cotton reels, pine cones or wooden log slices then the Little 

Lizards would receive them greatly! Many thanks in advance.  

 

School Lunch for current Little Lizards – Going in to Reception  

Parents of children in Little Lizards will be interested to know that when their children begin school 

in September they will be entitled to a free government funded school meal each day. This will 

continue until the end of Year 2.  

 

School Lunch for current Year 2 children – Going in to Year 3 

A reminder for the parents of our current Year 2 children in Choughs Class that from September 

your child will become a Year 3 pupil and will therefore  no longer be entitled to a government funded 

free school meal.  Unless you have been informed otherwise all school meals will be charged at £2.30 

daily.  For more information please visit the following website www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 
 

******************************************************************************************  

Little Lizards Notices 

· Could all children please bring sun hats and sun cream (labelled )- Please can children have 

sun cream on when they arrive (staff will have some at Little Lizards for those who forget) 

Children who require a special medicated sun cream please ensure this is with them at all 

times or please give to a  member of staff.   

· There are an increasing number of parents dropping off during breakfast club time.  

Please be reminded that if your child’s funding starts at 8:45am then any admissions into 

Little Lizards before this time will be charged. Alternatively if funding starts at 9am then 

an early admission fee will also be charged. This is a really busy time for staff that are still 

preparing for the day and taking the Breakfast Club children into school. 

· Please ensure that your children are collected at the end of their session time. Another 

reminder that charges are payable for late pick up. 

· Can all children bring a spare change of clothes everyday (including socks) Now that the 

weather is warming up we will have more water play and activities outside. Also children in 

nappies need to have wipes provided as well.  

· All children need to bring a water bottle each day (labelled) - now it is warming up it is 

important the children can stay hydrated and access their own bottles. A reminder also 

that grapes need to be cut in half in the children’s lunch boxes, as left whole this could be 

a choking hazard.  

· Bookings for September – please start booking your children in for September 2019 for 

day care, pop into Little Lizards to see a member of staff. 
 

http://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals


                                                     

 

SWIMMING LESSONS  

Kennack Sands Beach through the school holidays!  

Hello, I am a qualified swimming teacher and coach and I will be running children and adult sea swim 

lessons through July/ August. Children need to be able to swim a little, (doggy paddle is fine) as these 

sessions are designed to show the swimmers the difference in swimming in a pool and the sea. They will 

learn survival skills, lifeguard rules and how to spot a rip current/ choosing a safe place to take a swim.  

Lessons are 30mins and are £6 a child.  

They need: Wetsuit and Beach Shoes (This is essential as the sea temperature is significantly lower than the 

average pool and with the weather heating up it also increases the risks of treading on a weaver fish in the 

sand) Adults don’t need to come in the sea for the lessons but they will need to be on the beach and in the 

designated area to make it easy to spot if their child should need something and for collection at the end of 

the lessons. If interested please contact me via Facebook - @BeckyEFreelanceSwimTeacher 

Email- rebeccamuk@hotmail.com Phone- 07805276339  

Thank you, Becky Edwards. 

*************************************************************************************** 

The Late Mr Steve Pilbeam 

The family of the late Mr Steve Pilbeam, wish to let those who knew him that his ashes will be 

scattered on Thursday 18th July at 6.30pm at Kynance Cove.  The family request those attending 

gather just before 6.30pm by the entrance to the car park.  Mr Pilbeam was a friend of the school 

for many years and will be missed by us all.  
 

Congratulations Archie! 

Congratulations to Archie Martin in Kittiwakes class who has been selected to represent 

Cornwall in the Cornwall County U10’s Cricket League. A marvellous achievement Archie, 

we are all very proud of you – WELL DONE! 

 

Mr Burgoyne’s Music Stars of the Week 

Congratulations to Oliver and Harry for being Mr Burgoyne’s Music Stars of 

the Week! Oliver completed a study using “Spanish Fingering” and this has 

awarded Oliver this accolade for the second time this term! Harry learnt and 

played “Wishing Star” all by himself. Well done to them both.  Mr Burgoyne’s 

music lessons will finish next week for this term.  

 

Summer Holiday  

Just a reminder that we break up for the summer holiday on Wednesday 24th July at 1.30pm. Little 

Lizards will be closing at 3.30pm on that day. The summer holiday club begins on Friday 26th July. 

Please call staff at Little Lizards for more information and to book your child a place. A copy of the 

booking form is attached to this emailed newsletter and the form can also be printed off from the 

school website. 

 

 

mailto:rebeccamuk@hotmail.com


                                                     

 

Summer Celebration 

The School Association will be hosting their Summer Celebration next Friday 19th July from 5pm on 

the school field. Please see the poster attached to this emailed newsletter for more information the 

event. There will be an “Open Mic” session throughout the afternoon/evening for anyone who would 

like to entertain the crowd! 

 

Sports Assembly  

Our annual end of year Sports Assembly takes place on Friday 19th July from 1.30pm. Parents are 

welcome to join us for a small celebration of our sporting events and achievements for this last school 

year.   

 

Little Lizards Graduation & Year 6 Leavers Assembly 

Family and friends of our children in Little Lizards and our Year 6’s are invited to join us for the 

annual Leavers Assembly from 1.30pm on Monday 22nd July in the school hall.   

 

Razorbills 

As part of The Lizard Beacons Project, Razorbills class will be visiting Poldhu Nursing Home in Mullion 

during the afternoon of Monday 15th July. We expect them to arrive back at school by 3.15pm. 

 

Thank You Gifts 

Though we do not want to assume that we are going to receive any gifts at the end of term, should 

anyone be kind enough to want to buy any staff member a present could we please ask that a small 

donation be made to the Helston Food Bank instead. The Helston & Lizard Foodbank – The Trussell 

Trust is a local charity that we are very supportive of. Food bank charities have for some time come 

to expect higher demand during the long summer holiday when children do not attend school for 

several weeks and parents have to buy more food. With this in mind we would be honoured to say that 

the children and their families from Landewednack School had supported such a fantastic cause 

during the summer of 2019.   For more information please visit the website www.trusselltrust.org 
 

Future Events and Diary Dates 

Please note that current dates and times may change. This list is updated each week. 

 

Wednesday 17th July Junior Summer Production “Sheherazade” – 7pm 

Thursday 18th July – Junior Summer Production “Sheherazade” - 2pm & 7pm  

Friday 19th July – School & Little Lizards Teddy Bears Picnic Lunch  

Friday 19th July - Sports Assembly 1.30pm 

Friday 19th July – Summer Celebration on the school field from 5pm 

Monday 22nd July – Little Lizards & Year 6 Leavers Assembly from 1.30pm All Welcome 

Wednesday 24th July – Break Up for the Summer Holidays! – 1.30pm  

Little Lizards will close at 3.30pm, there will be no after school club on this day. 

Friday 26th July – Little Holiday Club begins! Please call Little Lizards for more information 

 

Autumn Term 2019 

Thursday 5th September – Return to School & Little Lizards  

Tuesday 10th September – Cross Country - Porthleven School from 4pm 

Friday 20th September – Jeans for Genes Day 



                                                     

 

Tuesday 1st October – Cross Country – Helston Community College from 4pm 

Tuesday 15th October – Cross Country – Porthleven School from 4pm 

Tuesday 29th October – Cross Country – Mullion School from 4pm 

Monday 28th October – INSET Day, School & Little Lizards CLOSED 

Tuesday 19th November – RESERVE Cross Country date 

Friday 6th December 2019 – Lizard Lifeboat Christmas Carolaire - Our choir will be in attendance 

Spring Term 2020 

Monday 24th February 2020 - INSET Day, School & Little Lizards CLOSED 

Tuesday 24th March – Cross Country – Helston Community College from 4pm 

Summer Term 2020 

Tuesday 28th April 2020 – Cross Country – Mullion School from 4pm 

Tuesday 19th May - Cross Country Fun Run – Mullion School from 4pm 

Tuesday 21st July – Break Up for the Summer Holiday @1.30pm 

Wednesday 22nd July - INSET Day, School & Little Lizards CLOSED 

Thursday 23rd July - INSET Day, School & Little Lizards CLOSED 

 

Please also check our school website calendar for further important dates and information. 

www.landewednack.cornwall.sch.uk 

 

 

Bristol 8th – 10th July 2019 

 

 

      

http://www.landewednack.cornwall.sch.uk/


                                                     

 

Little Lizards Beach Trip  

 

 
 

The Little Lizards had a great day at the beach on Tuesday.  

All of the he children were very well behaved.  

They had a talk from the RNLI Beach Lifeguards about sea safety.  

Everyone enjoyed a picnic on the beach and an ice cream!  

Thank you to Mrs Jane for driving the mini bus. 
 


